
 

Proposal by Angus McCann 
 

 

Edinburgh Integration Joint Board 

22 June 2021 

Item 7.1 – Bed Based Care - Phase 1 Strategy 

 

“that the EIJB – 

1. notes the recommendations 

2. notes that the Bed Based Review proposals are designed to meet the strategic intention 

of the IJB to deliver the right care, in the right place, at the right time 

3. notes that the four care homes proposed for decommissioning no longer meet Care 

Inspectorate standards and that the consequences of a reduction in care homes beds in 

the city needs to be connected to a commensurate reinvestment in alternative care 

provision 

4. agrees to delay making a final decision, with the exception of preparation towards the 

time critical elements of recommendations 2.a. (Liberton Hospital) , 2.d. (Ferryfield House 

lease withdrawal) and 3.b. (Drumbrae change to HBCCC), until the following actions 

have been completed / progressed and reported to the next EIJB meeting on 17 August 

for further consideration. 

i. A final Integrated Impact Assessment 

ii. Engagement with trade unions regarding the impact on Council Health and Social Care 

staff 

iii. Consultation with key stakeholders including City of Edinburgh Council about 

decommissioning four care homes 

iv. A plan detailing what investment will be required to ensure that people are supported to 

live independently in their own homes for as long as possible, including home care, 

community infrastructure and Primary Care services 

v. An update on workforce planning for each type of care and location and the measures to 

be taken to support the recruitment, retention and development of key staff “ 



Page 2 of 2 

Proposed by Angus McCann (Chair) 

Seconded by Councillor Ricky Henderson (Vice-Chair) 

 


